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Friday 19th June 2020

Dear Parents/Carers,

We hope that you and your families are safe and well and that lockdown didn’t present too many challenges. In light of the Coronavirus Pandemic, a number of things have changed and we hope that the following information will be useful.

Preparations for our return
You may be aware that the Scottish Government have issued a strategic framework for reopening schools, early learning and childcare as we emerge from the COVID-19 pandemic. It sets out the steps that we will take to reopen early years centres and central to this is the need to continue to observe public health guidance and prioritise the safety and wellbeing of children, parents and staff. 

Operating Hours
Children will be allowed to attend every day from 9.00am until 3.00pm, with wrap around sessions available to purchase via the local authority from 8.30am-9.00am and 3.00pm-4.00pm.
Children should return on Wednesday 12th August at 9.00am.
[bookmark: _GoBack](New pupils to the nursery should arrive at 10am and leave at 2pm for the first week in order to transition to full time hours.) 

What we’ve done at Fisherton EYC

· Early Years staff have reorganised the indoor learning area to allow for social distancing of staff
· Removed sand/water tray, soft toys, dressing up clothes, soft furnishings and low-level displays
· Cleaned all resources and disinfected all surfaces and floors

What Staff will do on a daily basis

· Surfaces, resources and toilets will be thoroughly cleaned and after each use
· Encourage children to wash their hands frequently and use the hand gel provided
· Adhere to social distancing guidelines 
· Wear appropriate PPE when carrying out intimate care with children e.g. nappy changing
· Be vigilant with respect to the identification and management of suspected cases of COVID-19 and follow the required government guidelines 
Toothbrushing
No toothbrushing will take place until further notice to reduce the risk of infection

Snack
We will still be providing a morning snack and would be extremely grateful for snack donations of £2.00 per week for each child to ensure that we can continue to offer children a range of healthy, nutritious foods. Snack foods will be served on individual plates, there will be no buffet style snack or sharing plates. An honesty box will be placed on a table outside for donations.



Lunches

Packed lunches will be delivered by South Ayrshire Council to the Early Years Centre each day at 12noon until further notice and children will eat at a designated table in the nursery with children from their key group. 
All children will be supervised by a member of staff when washing their hands before and after eating.

Drop-Off & Pick-Up
Parents/carers are asked to respect social distancing on arrival and collection and clear markings will be in place at the entrance to support this. Only one parent/carer should bring a child(ren) to the nursery, younger siblings may be present only if necessary. Children will be welcomed by a member of staff who will greet them at the bottom of the ramp and sign them into the nursery. Parents/carers will not be required to sign child/ren in or out.  Children will use antibacterial hand gel on arrival. 
Children cannot bring toys from home under any circumstances.

Change of Clothes

We kindly ask that you provide a change of clothing in the event of your child(ren) requiring to be changed during the nursery session.  Children will be using our outdoor learning spaces on a daily basis for a range of learning activities and may venture further afield to explore the local area as part of a wider curriculum and therefore a change of clothes is advisable. Should your child need to be changed into items from the nursery clothing stock, please launder and return as soon as possible.

Correspondence

If you have not already done so, we now require you to supply us with an email address which will enable you to receive information via Groupcall as paper copies will not be issued.  

Further communications and appropriate information relating to individual school planning and guidance for schools will be made available to parents on the South Ayrshire website.  This will include an FAQ section for parents to answer as many of the commonly asked questions as possible.  It is anticipated that this will be available online from Monday 22nd June 2020.

We thank you in advance for your assistance to implement these precautions to ensure the safety of children, staff and parents/carers. As and when we receive further guidance or restrictions are eased, we will keep you informed of how these impact on your child/ren and our management of the Early Years Centre.


Many thanks for your continued support,

Leeanne Campbell 

Head Teacher
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Swimming Lessons






· Friday 17th January
· Friday 24th January
· Friday 31st January
· Friday 14th February
· Friday 21st February
· Friday 28th February
· Friday 6th March
· Friday 13th March
· Friday 20th March
· Friday 27th March





· Monday 13th January 
· Monday 20th January 
· Monday 27th January 
· Monday 3rd February 

Outdoor Learning Days
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